
 

 

 

 

 

December 9, 2024 

Dear Bulls Community, 

Your board of Directors is excited to announce some changes at the club to help facilitate the ongoing growth 
of Bulls Basketball. As part of that process the club has been reorganised to help the club expand into the 
future. We are now officially called Bulls Basketball Australia Limited however we will still be known as Inner 
West Bulls. 

We have also officially expanded our board to now include the following board members. Board members 
will serve dual roles as both Directors and maintaining direct responsibility for specific areas of the club.  

Anthony Karam 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
akaram@tmagroup.com.au 
0408 100 444 
 
Mark Veran 
Director and Chief Financial Officer 
accounts@innwerwestbulls.com 
 
Seamus Collins 
Director 
Referees and Technical Officials 
competitions@innerwestbulls.com 

Michelle McDowell 
Director 
Manager Bulls Womans Representative programs 
Manager Waratah State Mens program 
michelle@innerwestbulls.com 

Danny Kordahi 
Director 
Manager – Youth Men program and NBL1 Men’s program 
danny@dkmblue.com 
 
Stephen Wong 
Director 
Manager Junior boys’ programs 
Stephenwong888@gmail.com 

In addition to these changes, we have also appointed the additional of two full time positions at the Club: 

Terry Johnson 
Player and Coach Development Manager  
coaching@innerwestbulls.com 
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Serena Lee 
Administration Manager 
admin@innerwestbulls.com 

 
As you see both Terry and Serena around the club it would be great to give them a warm bulls welcome. Nick 
and Christine who you would all know will continue in their current roles. Please see there contact details 
below.  
 

Nick Varlet 
Gameday operations and officials 
operations@innerwestbulls.com 
 
Christine Downing 
Local competitions 
basketball@innerwestbulls.com 
 

As part of the ongoing changes, we have rebranded the club with the release of an entire new uniform and 
gear for players and supports. For this year you will be required to purchase new playing shorts, playing 
singlet and game warm up shirt. 

We will continue to grow our local competition this year beyond the Ryde X facility and your directors are 
working diligently on expanding our facilities. It is a requirement of Representatives selection that you play 
in the Bulls Local Competition. We will be circulating some additional information about our local competition 
in the near future. 

We would also like to announce our new major club sponsor TMA Group of Companies Limited (TMA), the 
new sponsorship brings the opportunities to develop our players and to grow the club. TMA’s Website is 
www.tmagroup.com.au. 

We are also in the process of updating our website and back-end systems. From today onwards, all players, 
coaches and parents will be receiving all official club communication from Serena. If you have any questions 
or items, you would like to officially raise please reach out to Serena. Serena’s contact details are: Ph: (02) 
6189 9143 during office hours or via email admin@innerwestbulls.com. 

Once again, the board would like to thank you for your commitment to the club and we are all very excited 
in continuing our journey and growth and community involvement together.   

 
Yours Faithfully 
BULLS BASKETBALL AUSTRALIA LIMITED 
 
 

 

 

ANTHONY KARAM 
Chairman and Chief Executive Office  
  


